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Strategic Plan Focus Areas
Engagement
➢ Environmental Science, Operations and the district are working on restoring the 

bio-path behind Pierce Lake.  This will be a fantastic resource to all of our 
students as well as our community.  Mrs. Grasman’s class is taking the lead and 
doing the heavy lifting!  Mrs. Hilla and Mr Potgeisser are also assisting to remove 
roadblocks to the restoration.  If all goes well, the first phase of restoration 
should be completed by the end of the school year.  

Portrait of a Graduate (Employee)
➢ We continue to hire with the idea that we hire the personality (Portrait) and 

train the skill.  Because of this, we have has some excellent hires that add to our 
team and the culture of belonging that the CSD embodies.  

Health and Safety
➢ Visitor Management Systems are up and running at South Meadows and Pierce 

Lake Early Childhood Center.  As we beta these, we plan to fully have all buildings 
using the systems for the 2025-2026 school year.  

Human Resources
➢ We did send communication to the district employee group to ensure they knew 

that they were covered by the new elements of the Earned Sick Time Act.  The next 
communication on the topic will be in mid-June when we roll over into the next 
school year’s calendar.  

Chelsea Community Education
➢ Spring and Summer registration is going well.  We will have updated numbers 

available next month.  
➢ Preschool numbers are very strong and we continue to register for the 2025-2026 

school year.  

Respectfully Submitted,
Marcus Kaemming


